
WOW! Our brilliant KPA team raised over £1,500 at the 
Summer Fayre last Saturday. It was a really great event 
with lots to do, prizes to win and first class refreshments.  
It was lovely to welcome  so many visitors and enjoy being 
part of the Kibworth community. Huge thanks to all who 

attended  and to all the parents and staff who volunteered and helped make it 
such a special day. 

One person who couldn’t make the fayre was lovely Miss Morris who works in 
Foundation.  She was busy… getting married! She looked absolutely beautiful 
and we wish Lauren and Andres a wonderful future together.  Miss Morris is now 
Mrs Lopez. 

On Tuesday, Miss Wright, Miss Hancock and our music and dance teachers  cele-
brated ‘Creative Kibworth’. The choir, dance troupes and musicians entertained 
us all. I was so proud to see so much talent  and the children working together to 
create such uplifting performances. As an added bonus, Miss Hancock’s mum 
and Mrs Sharp provided delicious home made refreshments. We are so lucky to 
have such a great team! 

Talking of teamwork… we are all in agreement ‘Robin Hood and the Sherwood 
Hoodies’ was a brilliant production. Hats off to our talented singers, actors and 
dancers. It was a hilarious toe tapping riot enjoyed by everyone. It becomes 
quite emotional at this time of year when we begin the process of saying good-
bye to the children in Year 6 . This will be a performance that will always remind 
us of this particularly fun loving, creative and caring group.  

This week we were moderated by Leicestershire County Council for our Year 6 
writing.  It was a pleasure to show the visitors the terrific standard children in all 
three classes had achieved. The final result was that  99% of our children were at 
or above the National Standard . Kibworth’s best ever result  in writing. 

 

Children are awarded House 

Points for effort, achievement 

and kindness to others. This 

week’s points totals are 

Welton = 1193 

Morrison = 967 

Ireland = 1407 

 

 

At KPS we believe that good 

manners are essential and the 

teaching of these is at the centre 

of our curriculum. This week  

 1H and 3AB have been recog-

nised as having the best manners 

in school. 

 

Every day your child spends in 

school really matters. This week’s 

attendance superstars are: 

4N with 100% 

  

• All clubs have now stopped except Tiger Club. 

• Please remember that for safety reasons our car park is only for use by staff until 4:30pm.  

Please do not drive into the car park in the mornings. The speed limit in the car park at all 

times is  5mph. 

• Our open afternoon on Monday 8th July will take place from 3:30—6:00pm. It is a great 

chance to say goodbye to your child’s current teacher and to meet their  new teacher.  
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We have over 100 votes so far for our Let your light shine logo. Please fol-
low the link to vote for your favourite    https://tinyurl.com/KibLYLS 

 

 
 

Design A Design B Design C 

   

https://tinyurl.com/KibLYLS


 
 

Year 6 
Daniel & Summer 

Year 5 
Eloise 
Year 4 
Kade 

Year 3 
Arthur 
Year 2 

Martha & Joseph 
Year 1 

Harry, Marcus & Ava 
EYFS 

Najan, Sebastian, Pedro & 

Alexander 

THANK YOU 

School Council would like 
to thank the KPA on behalf 
of all of the children for the 
fantastic playground mark-
ings. We all love them and 

they are great fun- in  
particular the  

times tables one!  
 

 

 

 

 

Please remember 

all the discos are 

ticket only. 

 

Sports week was a great success. It was super to watch all the children being active all week and tak-
ing part in lots of different sports. We were very fortunate to be able to send some children to local 
sports clubs for tennis and bowling sessions. We also had some visitors providing children with op-
portunities to try out new sports such as dance, volleyball, archery and zorb football which was prob-
ably the highlight of the week.  On Wednesday 26th Yr 4 children attended the mini Olympics at 

Robert Smyth and returned with a terrific haul of medals including golds for Olivia, Harry and Sam.  Kibworth 
staff members have many skills of their own and were able to teach children a range of activities which are not 
normally taught during PE lessons - golf, ballet and badminton. Sports Day results will be in next weeks newslet-
ter. 

Year 2 have incorporated drama into their learning in English this 

week.  This is what Jason in year 2 told us.  

...We had a challenge from Captain Blackbeard this week in Eng-

lish.  He asked us to sail to Africa and tell him what it was like there 

as he was too old to do it.  He wanted to know more about the world.  In our clas-

ses, we got in lines.  Some children sat on chairs and some sat on the carpet.  We 

sailed to Africa using our arms to sail.  We had to look carefully so we could tell 

Captain Blackbeard what we saw.  We wrote a letter to tell him what saw.  I saw a 

tiger, a cheetah and a crocodile.  This was the most fun English! I loved the sailing 

and I loved the writing!  My writing is getting better with help from Miss Wright. 

On Wednesday 10th July, year 3 will be having a fund-

raising day for ‘Save the Elephants’. We are doing this 

because the elephant population is rapidly decreasing 

due to poachers, farmers and habitat loss. There will 

be an animal themed dress down day with an optional 

fancy dress competition. You can just dress the same colour as an animal 

for example blue for dolphin or  green for crocodile. We are asking every-

one to kindly donate £1 to take part. There will be a bake sale with lots of 

delicious cakes for 50p each. There will also be a variety of games like pin 

the trunk on the elephant, a blindfolded art competition, guess the teddy’s 

name and much more for 20p a go! There will also be an art competition, 

which is free to enter, where you will draw your best elephant picture and 

the best one will win a prize. The money donated will support the elephant 

population by protecting them and helping them live in harmony with peo-

ple.   By Roman and Henry 

 

01.07.2019 -  Clubs stop for the rest of term 
03 & 04.07.2019 -  Y6 Heroes and Choices @ St Wilfrids 
04.04.07.2019 -  2P visit to Ernest Cook 
04.07.2019 -  School Discos 
05.07.2019 -  Yr 2 Family Worship 
05.07.2019 -  Reports to parents 
05.07.2019 -  School Council Talent Show 
08.07.2019 -  Open day—Meet the teacher 3:30—6:00pm 
11.07.2019 -  Yr 6 Leavers Service at St Wilfrids Church 
12.07.2019 -  Last day of term 


